Alliance College-Ready Public Schools         
Minutes of a Special Quarterly In-Person Meeting of the Board of Directors of Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School
Thursday, October 24, 2013
The quarterly in-person meeting of the Board of Directors of Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School (the “corporation”), a California nonprofit corporation, was held at 8:00 am on Thursday, October 22, 2013.
The following school board directors and guests were in attendance: 

· Alliance members of each individual school board: Gayle Miller, Frank Baxter, and Board President Judy Burton

· Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School: R. Medrano-principal, Guadalupe De La O-teacher, Alfredo Rios-teacher, Celida Payan-parent, Shamara Charles-parent, Marino A. Vergara-parent, and Roger Huff-community liaison
· The following Alliance Staff members participated: Diane Fiello-VP Educator Effectiveness, Ena LaVan-Vice President of Schools, Robert Pambello- Vice President of Schools, David Hyun-Chief, Financial and Operations Officer, Spener Styles-Vice President of Finance, Ben Wang-Controller, Anita Ravi-Chief, Academic Officer, Catherine Suitor-Chief Development Officer, David Medina-Director of Research and Analysis, Vireak Chheng-Director of IT, Russell Ng-Director of Student Information Systems, Jennifer Drake-Director of Special Projects, Laura Galvan-Director Teacher Residency, Marguerite Williams-Residency Administrator, Megan Hadden-VP Real Estate, Artha Conerly-Office Manager, Ernie White-IT Coordinator, Maynor Garcia, IT Customer Service Manager, Yessica Sandler- TCRP Clerk, and Mary Louise Silva-Director of Parent and Community Engagement.
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 am by Board President Judy Burton.  
The role was called and all present were welcomed.  Each school principal introduced and recognized the participation of their respective school board members.

The minutes from the May 16, 2013 meeting were approved as read.
Ms. Judy Burton opened the meeting by providing a brief review regarding the governance structure of each individual Alliance school board.
Dr. David Medina gave a brief presentation on 2012-13 school performance data.  Highlights include:
· The average Academic Performance Index (API) of Alliance schools has steadily increased over the years.  
· We have seen growth of about 100 points between 2006 and 2013.
· Four of our schools are currently above the 800 API target and one is close to 798.
· API scores from ten Alliance schools improved from the previous year. Tennenbaum and Simon exhibited the largest growth.

· On the California Standards Test (CST):

· Alliance schools outperformed LAUSD in three out of six subjects and are comparable in one.  We are outperformed by the state of California in all subjects.

· We outperform LAUSD in all subjects except Grade 6 Math.
· We outperform both LAUSD and the state of California in two out of three subjects (World History and US History).
· We outperform LAUSD in all subjects except Grade 8 and Physics.  We are outperformed by the State of California in all but Integrated Science I.
· Alliance schools outperform both LAUSD and the state of California with 10 graders passing the California High School Exit Exam (CAHSEE) on the first attempt.

· Alliance schools have outperformed both LAUSD and the state of California’s graduation rate for the past three years.  Our graduation rate dropped in 2010-11, but is currently at its highest.
Each school board was given ten minutes to review data as reflected on their school’s performance dashboard and make observations regarding strengths and areas for improvement.
Ms. Burton announced that the state of California will not administer the CST Spring, and this will be the last year we will share CST data.  For the 2014-15 school year, students in California will take a new test created by Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium based on the Common Core State Standards in English language arts/literacy and mathematics to assess student performance.  
Mr. Frank Baxter acknowledged the progress made by Alliance schools and shared how proud he is of our hard work and dedication to prepare students for college and careers.
Ms. Burton briefly reviewed the list of compliance items on each school’s 2013-14 LAUSD Compliance Monitoring form.  Each school must be in compliance with all applicable compliance requirements at all times and all compliance is subject to further oversight.
Ms. Anita Ravi and Mr. Vireak Chheng provided an update regarding of the Alliance Common Core Technology Initiative.  This initiative will support our transition to the Common Core State Standards by providing each student in grades 6-11 with an iPad loaded with Pearson’s content (a high quality digital curriculum) to prepare students for college success and beyond.  Highlights of their presentation include:
· The Alliance has developed a clear plan to implement this cutting edge initiative based on our extensive experience teaching students using digital content in ten Alliance BLAST schools.
· Although most Alliance teachers have received an iPad, we have decided to delay the deployment of iPads to students until next month.  Other districts who rushed to put technology into the hands of faculty and students are facing challenges that we are working hard to avoid.
· The common core system of courses purchased from Pearson will provide students with digital tools to learn, read, write, share, and interact with their teacher. This device should be regarded as a viable tool teachers will use to support learning and will not replace traditional classroom instruction.
· Students will learn how to successfully use their device through an advisory digital citizenship curriculum and will be provided tips on how to properly care for their assigned iPad.
· Students will not take their iPads home this year.  They must store and charge their iPads at school.
· Students and parents will be asked to sign a pledge and agree to an Acceptable Use Policy.
Mr. Chheng encouraged parents to:

· Review the Acceptable Use Policy with their child 

· Review insurance policy options

· Reinforce Internet safety

School board members were provided with a form to write down questions about the Alliance Common Core Technology Initiative. A summary of all the questions with related responses will be included in a Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) for Students and Parents form.
The following schools shared best practices:
· Mr. Waller, Principal for Gertz Ressler announced that cast members from MTV’s Catfish will work with seniors to prepare for a series of formal student presentations.

· Ms. May-Harris, Principal for Skirball Middle School announced that the school will start a Girl Scout troop and interested students and parents will benefit from a special training on Saturday, October 26th.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
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